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Sons of Norway District 5 - Friendly Fifth Friday News  
October 2, 2025  -  

A District Weekly Newsletter to Keep Us Up to Date! 

---------    
 

             

Lutefisk dinner information needed! 

Emails and inquiries about the 2025 lutefisk dinner season so if you can help me update my annual list 

of lutefisk dinners, that would be great! I only want lutefisk dinners (no other dinners or updates- use 

the District calendar to promote them). I need the name, date, location (address and please include 

the state!), costs, if reservations are needed, flyers if you have them! I’ll start compiling the list and 

share it as it becomes complete. Thanks! Darlene 

 
NAGC & NL Brewing Webinar- 
https://www.nagcnl.org/event/traditional-norwegian-farmhouse-
brewing-webinar/  

 
 

https://www.nagcnl.org/event/traditional-norwegian-farmhouse-brewing-webinar/
https://www.nagcnl.org/event/traditional-norwegian-farmhouse-brewing-webinar/
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Dear Sons of Norway Member,  
Sons of Norway is conducting research and would like to get your input. 
We'd love to hear from you about what aspects of Sons of Norway you 
use the most and what you want to get out of your member experience. 
This will help us learn how to best serve our members.   
  
By giving a bit of your time, you can provide Sons of Norway with 
information that will help us make decisions of great importance in the 
future. The survey should take 15-20 minutes, and your responses are 
completely anonymous.  
  
By clicking the button below you can help Sons of Norway as we determine 
the level of interest in various aspects of Sons of Norway. Please answer 
each question as fully and honestly as possible.  
 
If you have any questions about this survey, please contact Sons of 
Norway at fraternal@sofn.com or 612-827-3611. 
  
We appreciate your input!  
Fraternally,  
Luella Grangaard  
International Chair  

Click Here to take the Member Survey- 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/sept-2025-member-survey  

 

 

Please note: The survey will close on October 17, 2025 at 11:59 pm 
Central time. 

    

 

 
 

mailto:fraternal@sofn.com
https://sonsofnorway.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=acc843e6627f1536c5a7088bf&id=36ad5e829a&e=04613c1423
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/sept-2025-member-survey
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Changes in SN Districts (no change for us in the Friendly Fifth) 
 
Dear Sons of Norway Leader, 
 
We would like to announce a change that has been made regarding District 4 and District 7. In May 2025, a 
resolution to realign the districts according to country was taken up and approved by the Sons of Norway 
International Board (IBOD). 
 
This means that District 7 now consists of all Canadian lodges – for a total of twenty (20), and District 4 has thirty-two 
(32) lodges across North Dakota and Montana. The names and numbers of the lodges remained the same for the 
lodges affected and the update will be finalized November 2025.  
 
 

Hard to Log in? Here is a new guide to share with your members! 
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Bunad for Sale! 

Barb Ogne, Norseman of the Lakes near Williams Bay/Lake Geneva, WI, has her Hallingdal 

bunad for sale. Its sizing is 14 to 16 (adjustable) and she bought it at a Sons convention about 20 

years ago. She was hoping to get $2,000 or so. Please contact Barb directly at 262-441-0135 

and/or barbogne@hotmail.com.  

       

 

 

 

 

Watch for pictures on the District 

Facebook page of the Adult Camp 

activities down in Norway, IL this 

weekend. Rumor has it they have 

over 200 registered for activities over 

the weekend! A huge thank you to all 

working on this event! 

mailto:barbogne@hotmail.com
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2025 Calendar 

October 3-5- Adult Camp Heritage Weekend in Norway, IL 

October 17- Sons of Norway Survey Closes 

October 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

October 24-25- District 5 Board Meeting in Stoughton, WI 

November 1- Lodge Liability Payment Due 

November 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

December 20- Viking Photos due to LaVonne Wier 

December 31- SN District 5 NLF Project Grants Cycle 1 application deadline December 31 ; Grants 
awarded by mid-January 
 
December 31- District 5 Throwing Challenge ends  

 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------    

Who to contact at the home office when you need help 

• You can email cbs@sofn.com for any member updates that need to be made. 

• Foundation, Scholarships & Grants- Amy Tuchenhagen  
foundation@sofn.com, atuchenhagen@sofn.com, (612) 821-4655  

• Fraternal & Membership- Connie O’Brien and Kirsten Lehman 
fraternal@sofn.com, (612) 821-4643  

• Culture, Viking & Language: Jana Velo 
jvelo@sofn.com 

•  Insurance Sales:   
SonsofNorwaySales@sofn.com, (833) 707-0012 – option 2  

• For matter like submitting a death, a change to a members address or other info please 
email cbs@sofn.com 

• For issues with passwords or website use ithelp@sofn.com. 

• The 800 number to call in for member support is 800-945-8851 
Note:  

• Check correspondence from the International and District and the International (www.sofn.com) and District 
(www.sonsofnorway5.com) websites for any updates and changes.  

• Additional deadlines for the District 5 Conventions/Lodge Meetings will be added as those dates are established. 
Watch for future mailings and the District 5 website. 

 
Compiled by Darlene Arneson, SN District 5 Secretary (arnesonfamily5@gmail.com or 608-873-7209) 

----------------------------------------------------------- 
FFFN Basics 
In an attempt to help our lodge leaders become more familiar with resources, changes, deadlines and other information, I 
will compile a weekly “Friendly Fifth Friday News” email to our leadership. Some of the information you might already have, 
but hopefully it will be a good reminder for all of us (me included) of all the great resources that Sons of Norway has to 
offer. Please feel free to cut and paste any of this information for your lodge’s use! 
 
Send all web posting info and calendar dates/events directly to our webmaster at inputd5@sonsofnorway5.com  
With our new arrangement, I actually send the FFFN pdf to our webmaster on Thursday morning before I go to work. So if 
you have anything you’d like me to consider putting in, please send it by 4 am on Thursday morning. Please do not send 
pdf’s as I have a hard time cutting and pasting them. The Word Document works best for me. Don’t forget that lodge 
events should be submitted to inputd5@sonsofnorway.com as I have a hard time keeping track of all lodge activities. I’ll put 
some in but that is more the role of the website event calendar. If you would like to get the MS Word document, just shoot 
me an email and I’ll add you to the list. I send it out right after I send the email to the large group.  
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